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“Orientation lays the first stone in the foundation of a successful academic journey.” 

To extend a warm welcome and ensure a smooth transition for the newly admitted Class XI 

students and their parents, D.A.V. Public School, Thane, organized an Orientation 

Programme on Saturday, 19th April 2025, in the school auditorium. 

The event began with the auspicious Lamp Lighting Ceremony, symbolizing the light of 

knowledge and wisdom. This was followed by the melodious rendering of the DAV Gaan, which 

uplifted the spirit of all present and invoked a strong sense of pride and belonging to the DAV 

family. 

Students and parents were accorded a formal welcome and thanked for the trust placed by the 

parents in the institution and students were encouraged to begin this new phase with positivity and 

commitment. 

This was followed by an inspiring address by Principal Madam Mrs. Simmi Juneja, who 

emphasized the school’s legacy of academic excellence, discipline, and value-based education. 

She encouraged students to embrace new challenges, remain consistent in their efforts, and 

maintain a balance between academics and character development. 

The teaching faculty of Class XI was then introduced, and the academic coordinators briefed the 

audience about: 

• CBSE curriculum and subject combinations 

• Evaluation patterns and examination structure 

• Discipline and attendance policies 

• Digital platforms for school-parent communication (ERP) 

A special Counselling Session on Academic Transition was conducted to help students 

understand the shift from Class X to Class XI. The session covered key aspects such as managing 

workload, balancing academics and extracurriculars, building focus, and seeking help when 

needed. 

The Commerce faculty also introduced students to various subjects and their practical and career 

relevance, offering a glimpse into the professional world beyond school. 

The event concluded with an interactive question-and-answer session, where parents actively 

engaged with teachers, clarifying their doubts and appreciating the school’s structured approach. 

The programme successfully created a welcoming and informative atmosphere, leaving parents 

and students confident, comfortable, and enthusiastic about becoming part of the DAV family. 



 

 


